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To:  City of Happy Valley
North Clackamas Parks and Recreation District
From: Oregon Department of Revenue, CISU
Date: June 19, 2018
RE: Rescinding of boundary change approval #3-2229-2018

On March 7, 2018, the Department of Revenue (department) approved a boundary change
request to withdraw from the North Clackamas Parks-and Recreation District NCPRD). The
request was submitted by the City of Happy Valley and is identified by the department as #3-
2229-2018.

Upon further review, it is determined that the request was not filed with the department “by the
person, governing body, officer, administrative agency or court that is or will be responsible for
determining whether the boundary change is final” as required by ORS 308.225(2)(a). The
department has determined the authority responsible for determining whether this particular
boundary change is final is the Clackamas County Board and not the City of Happy Valley.

Therefore, the department rescinds its prior approval of boundary change submission #3-2229-
2018.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions about this matter.
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